
 
 
June 19, 2020  INF-NO-2020-16-01163 
 
  
ARCADIS 
David Bessingpas 
123 North 3rd Street, Suite 705 
Minneapolis, MN 55401 
 
RE:  Wetland Delineation Report for The Crawford Creek flood plain from the tributary leading 
from the former Koppers Facility to just downstream of the railroad grade downstream located 
Section 12, Township 48 North, Range 14 West, Town of Superior, Douglas County 
 
 
Dear Mr. Bessingpas: 
 
We have received and reviewed the wetland delineation report prepared for the above-mentioned 
site by ARCADIS.  This letter will serve as confirmation that the wetland boundaries as shown on 
the wetland delineation map date 2/24/2020 are acceptable.  This finding is based upon a  field 
visit.  Any filling or grading within these areas will require DNR approvals.  Our wetland 
confirmation is valid for five years unless altered site conditions warrant a new wetland delineation 
be conducted.  Be sure to send a copy of the report, as well as any approved revisions, to the 
U.S. Army Corps of Engineers. 
 
In order to comply with Chapter 23.321, State Statutes, please supply the department with a 
polygon shapefile of the wetland boundaries delineated within the project area.  Please do not 
include data such as parcel boundaries, project limits, wetland graphic representation symbols, 
etc.  If internal upland polygons are found within a wetland polygon, then please label as 
UPLAND. The shapefile should utilize a State Plane Projection, and be overlain onto recent aerial 
photography.  If a different projection system is used, please indicate what system the data are 
projected to.  In the correspondence sent with the shapefile, please supply a brief description of 
each wetland’s plant community (eg: wet meadow, floodplain forest, etc.).  Please send these 
data to Calvin Lawrence (608-266-0756, or calvin.lawrence@wisconsin.gov).   
 
In addition to contacting WDNR, be sure to contact your local zoning office and U.S. Army Corps 
of Engineers to determine if any local or federal permits may be required for your project. 
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If you have any questions, please contact me at (715) 392-0803 or email 
Steven.LaValley@wisconsin.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Steven LaValley 
Wetland Identification Specialist 
 
cc: Bill Sande - Project Manager, U.S. Army Corps of Engineers 
 John Sager - WDNR 
 Joe Graham - WDNR 
  
 
 
 


